## CITY OF LOS ANGELES

SYLMAR NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

PRESIDENT: Donald Neal

VICE-PRESIDENTS: George Ortega

and Kristin Mills

TREASURER: Richard Perry PUBLIC RELATIONS: Jose Oliva

**EQUESTRIAN COMMITTEE CO-CHAIRS** 

Cheri Blose and Laurie Fadness



## SYLMAR NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL 13109 Borden Ave., Sylmar, CA 91342 Telephone: (818) 833-8737 Fax: (818) 833-8707

E-mail: Board@SylmarNC.org
Website: www.SylmarNC.org
Office Administrator: David Levin

## SYLMAR NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL (SNC) EQUESTRIAN COMMITTEE MEETING Minutes Wednesday, May 22, 2013 7:30 p.m.

At the Sylmar Recreation Center, 13109 Borden Ave., Susan B. Anthony Building, Sylmar, CA 91342

Call to Order 7:30

Roll Call and self-introductions of Committee Members. Please sign in with your e-mail address so we may notify you of SNC meetings and alerts.

Debriefing discussion for the "Make Your horse Count" event. The meeting tonight is to discuss the Make your Horse Count" at Stetson Ranch Equestrian Park. May 19th. LA animal Services reported 266 licensed were bought for the horse that day and more would be expected in the mail. Angeldogs reported 50 microchips were placed. Discussion was what was good, and what could stand improvement. The planning of the parking and logistics meeting was helpful to help with the flow of people horse and traffic. Having the entertainment at the event helped with attendance of estimated 600 or more people, it is estimated there were 300 horses that came thru out the day to participate in the event. Police presence was helpful with security. Geronimo and Juan Carlos brought up expenses that they incurred for the day. Kelli had started a profit and loss statement for the event on the know expenditures. Geronimo had several donations to help with offsetting the costs but, they were not enough to cover their out of pocket expenses for bands, sound equipment, awnings, tables and chairs. We did not spend all the SNC monies so they can go toward offsetting these expenses. It was discussed how some individuals were more helpful and engaged in the event then others. Discussion on how everyone who had assignments completed them and help the day be a success. Everyone agreed it was a successful day and next year the event will be even better and offer more. Mary Kaufman from Chatsworth neighborhood council, Don Neal President SNC and Mary Benson all gave congratulations on the success of the event and how amazing the turnout was. Everyone needs to write down ideas for the next year's event. Planning and discussion for next year should start in November or December.

**Meeting Adjournment 8:30**